








 

 

The House Committee on Finance 
Wednesday, February 22, 2017 

3:00 pm, Room 308 
 

RE: HB 1182, HD1, ​Relating to Employees’ Retirement System 
 
 
Attention: Chair Sylvia Luke, Vice Chair Ty Cullen and 

Members of the Committee 
 
The University of Hawaii Professional Assembly (UHPA) ​s​upports the intent of HB 1182, HD1, 
requiring the Employeeesʻ Retirement System (ERS) actuary to perform annual stress tests of 
the system and the ERS Board to submit annual reports of the tests to the legislature. 
 
Due to market indicators nationally, the ERS Board had previously taken a responsible 
approach by slowly lowering the assumed rate of return 50 basis points over a five year period. 
However, the recent decision by the ERS Board to reduce the assumed rate of return 50 basis 
points all at once has caused a great deal of anxiety for beneficiaries and the public as a whole. 
That one action by the ERS Board immediately increased the unfunded liability by $1.7 Billion, 
and has statutorily forced the legislature to review the required employer contributions.  When 
actions by the ERS Board have statewide fiscal implications, additional oversight may be 
required to ensure the beneficiaries have confidence their interests are being addressed.  
 
Requiring the ERS actuary to perform an annual stress test and report its findings to the 
legislature will provide a level of transparency that is currently not in place and ensure that the 
decisions of the ERS Board are not made in a vacuum since the decision to reduce the 
assumed rate has statewide implications.  
 
UHPA supports the intent of HB 1182, HD1.  
 
Respectfully submitted, 

 
Kristeen Hanselman 
Executive Director 
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1017 Palm Drive ✦ Honolulu, Hawaii 96814-1928 

Telephone: (808) 593-2157 ✦ Facsimile: (808) 593-2160 
Website: www.uhpa.org 
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February 22, 2017 
 
The Honorable Sylvia Luke, Chair 
House of Representatives Committee on Finance 
Hawaii State Capitol, Room 306 
Honolulu, Hawaii  96813 
 
 
Dear Chair Luke and Members of the Committee, 

We are writing to express Pew’s support for HB 1182, which would require the Employees’ Retirement 
System (ERS) actuary to conduct annual stress tests of the system and direct the ERS board to submit 
annual reports of the tests to the legislature. 
 
Regularly producing stress test analysis would inform policymakers on benefit costs and fiscal impacts 
using different economic conditions and investment return assumptions, help policymakers to plan for 
uncertainty, and underscore the importance of fully funding pension promises. The bill’s specifications 
are informed by Pew’s research on the fiscal health of public retirement systems, practices in place in 
other states, and related recommendations of the Society of Actuaries’ Blue Ribbon Panel on Public 
Pension Funding. 
 
Pew has conducted extensive research and analysis on pension system stress testing and we are available 
for discussion at any time. More information about Pew’s research on public pensions may be found at 
the following website: www.pewtrusts.org/publicpensions. Please do not hesitate to contact me at 
kselenski@pewtrusts.org should you have any questions. 
 
Thank you, 

 
Katie Selenski 
State Policy Director, States’ Public Sector Retirement Systems 
The Pew Charitable Trusts 
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